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Agenda

1. Chairman’s Address
-
James Nolan
2. Secretary’s Report

-
Brendan Kelly
3. Team Reports

-
Brendan Kelly - Mentors
4. Treasurer’s Report

-
Joe Deacon
5. AOB



-
All
6. Election of Committee
-
All
SECRETARY'S REPORT

I would like to extend a warm welcome to all members to our annual General Meeting tonight. It gives me great pleasure to put before you my first report as club secretary. When I agreed to take on this role last year, I can say in all honesty I had no idea what I was taking on, and while the year has been very busy and challenging at times, it also has been very rewarding, as I feel we have moved the club forward, and are in the process of building on the foundation stones laid over previous years, and laying some new ones, which will stand us in good stead for the years ahead. This year we have a number of new mentors coming on board, and they are in the process of getting Garda Vetted if they don’t already have it, and a number of them have signed up for the foundation, trainers training Programme , the first one of which is being held on the 20th of February. This year we plan to further develop the processes and structures to ensure all the kids have a very good handle on the basic skills, from which they can then grow and develop as they progress through the age groups. 
Team Reports
Under 6 (Mentors Thomas Doyle and Denis Carroll)

2014 was a great season for the U6 Hurling and Football teams and the future looks bright for this great bunch of lads. Training was at 7pm every Tuesday and there was always a good turnout of players and parents to give a helping hand.  For many this was their first year and the progress from the start of the year to the end of the season was remarkable.  They played their very first football match early in the season and put in a great effort but came up against a Blues team that were used to playing together. After getting a feel for playing a match they continued to improve in training and later in the season they played two more football matches which they easily won. To finish the season they played a hurling match against Ballinkillen. Each player gave their all and the improvement over the year was clear to see.  Following a very special training session with two 2014 All-Ireland  winning Kilkenny players the U6 team were presented with medals to mark all the effort they had put in throughout the season. I would like to thank both Thomas Doyle and Denis Caroll for supporting this team so well, as it is critical that the first year is a fun and positive one for the kids, so that they come back next year, and the year after etc. 
Under 8 (Mentors Ciaran Jordan, Liam Tracey and Valerie Tracey)

At the beginning of the year thirteen under 8 players registered to play both football and hurling and 99% continued to play throughout the year. The under 8’s took part in training sessions on Tuesdays followed by Go Games on Wednesdays and Saturdays. The training sessions helped those involved to improve skills and practice together as a unit, followed up by regularly held Go Games which gave the under 8’s the opportunity to display these skills and play together as a united and enthusiastic young team. As a team they performed very well together at these games and displayed their many skills; hand passing, defending, ground play and score taking. 

Under 10 (Mentors Robbie Foley and Laurence D’Arcy, supported by Eddie Hogan and Pat Bevin))

A total of 19 under 10 players registered at the beginning of the year and the vast majority continued to play football and hurling on a regular basis throughout the year.   There were 2 to 3 additions joining the squad during the year and for most training sessions there were between 10 and 14 players. The under 10’s continued to develop their football and hurling skills during 2014 and functioned very well as a team.   The effort and determination of the players was noteworthy at all times and the mentors felt that they were a terrific bunch of juveniles who hold great promise for the future. The year was very busy with several training sessions held on Tuesday’s which worked very well followed by go games participation on Wednesdays and Saturdays.  The regularly held ‘go games’ presented the Under 10 team with a great opportunity to showcase the skills developed in the training ground and the team performed very well at all ‘go games’ events.    The hand passing and support play during the year was exemplary as well as the defending and score taking. In both hurling and football there was no shortage of games and at no stage during the season were we unable to field a team. Whilst the go games are not competitive in nature (and developing skills was the key focus of the coaching sessions) there were not many occasions when the team could not compete against the best clubs in Carlow in both codes. 
Under 12 (Mentors James Behan, Mick Slye, and Alan Kelly, supported by John Beck and John Kavanagh))

The Under 12 panel had another good year with a panel totaling 23 in number. We again were able to field two teams in hurling and two teams in football competitions. Fielding two teams with a Panel of 23, particularly during the summer is very difficult and it took a while to find a balance, however well done to the mentors in making it work, as it is not easy. The alternative would have been to field one team, which would have meant lack of match time for a number of players. The mentor’s also introduced a second training night in June, which proved to be a great success, and was positively received by the players also, as demonstrated by the end of season results. The team was invited to Mullinahone again for a hurling tournament with teams from across the country. They had great success on the day, playing very well against very strong teams. The summer finished on a high with all four teams winning their respective finals. The football group 1 team beat Fenagh captained by Cathal McAssey. The group 2 team was captained by Colm Beck and beat a tough Bagenalstown side. The group 1 hurlers beat Naomh Brid, captained by Daniel Murphy. And finally the group 2 hurling team, captained by Dean Sly, won their “A” final against St Pat’s of Tullow putting Rangers out of the top final earlier in the week. A strong and bright future is in store for Naomh Eoin GAA with these lads on the way. Well done to all. 

Under 14  (Mentors James Nolan, supported by Paddy Quirke, Anthony Curry, Shane Kavanagh Brian Tracey, Tommy Dunne, Jimmy Smithers, Catherine Hosey and Noel McGarvey)
For the first time in about 8 years, Naomh Eoin - Miseal contested the “A” division in both hurling and football. The football team played 12 championship games competing with the best in the top division. The games were of a very high standard and often there was only a kick of the ball between Miseal and their opponents. Many of the present players are eligible for next year and the experience gained will certainly stand to them. The hurling season started in March when Miseal entered the Féile competition which was played in Fenagh. Miseal easily accounted for St. Mullins and Burren Rangers but were beaten in the semi-final by a very fast Ballinkillen outfit. The U14 championship proper was played on a home and away basis. Our boys finished second in the pecking order beating rivals Ballinkillen in the semi-final on a score line of 3-7 to 1-6. Opponents in the final were Mt. Leinster Rangers and after a great contest and a highly skillful game Rangers got the upper hand in the final 10 minutes to win 2-8 to 2-0. The team was also invited to participate in the Lisdowney 7's tournament. Miseal beat Tullagher/Rossberkin comprehensively but then came up short when beaten by O'Loughlin Gaels, in a thrilling match, by 4 points. Many of these players are still under age for next year. The team also took part in a 10-a-side tournament in Carraigeen, Co. Kilkenny, on an outdoor all weather pitch, where the lads won a very competitive “C” final against a gallant St Mullins side, a very fitting end to a very successful year for the U14 group. The experience of playing in these tournaments will certainly prove fruitful in the years ahead, as they always provide top quality opposition. 
Under 16 (Mentors Mickey Nolan, Cillian McCabe, Adam Kenny and Martin Doyle)
The under 16’s reached the “A” hurling semi-final and the “B” football semi-final, loosing out narrowly to Bagenalstown and Tinryland respectively. It was a very young U16 team, with only 5 players moving up to Minor level next year. 

Fundraising Update

Miseal Juvenile Club had a very busy fundraising year in 2014.  Key fundraising events this year were the annual Church Collection in July, the Nine Stones walk in August, the clothes collection in September and the “huge” Strictly Club Dancing fundraiser in November, for which I would like to thank the dancers in particular, from the Juvenile club, for their huge effort and commitment. In total we raised 6,788 euros from fundraising, 5,000 of this coming from “strictly dancing, see treasurers report for more details.
Social Media Update 

A subcommittee has been formed with a view to working with a local website consultant, to get a website/Facebook page up and running ASAP. The plan is that all relevant club details and events, from policies to training programmes, mentors etc, are made available through this channel. This will be the “go to” site for all Miseal Juvenile Club information.
Tournaments Update 
A Sub Committee has been setup to look into the possibility of us running an Annual Tournament each year, ideally one which leverages our unique Dual Club status.
Schools Link Update 
James Behan is the Schools Link person for our club this year. James role is to encourage participation in GAA among the national schools, and to help improve skills in the schools. We are also in the process of arranging a colouring competition in the three schools, with a view to promoting engagement and therefore increasing participation levels from the schools in the parish. We are also working with Myshall national school in terms of making the grassy area behind the school wall available for Hurling and Football during breaks, as playing on concrete or walking down to the GAA pitches during breaks is far from ideal.
Feile Update 
Feile football is being hosted in Wexford and Carlow this year and will take place between the 26th and 28th of June. Host Families have been agreed, and we are in the process of Garda Vetting all families’ members over 18. More details will be notified by Kay Kavanagh once they become available, which is likely to be around late April/early May.
Cul Camps

Cul Camps were held again this year in Myshall, and proved to be very popular with good attendance at both hurling and football. Based on feedback we need to look at changing the dates for the Myshall Cul Camps, from the first week in July, as it tends to coincide with Summer Holidays.

Winter Training Pilot

At the end of October, we introduced a winter skills training night (one hour), with the U10’s and U12’s. The idea here was to try and maintain the skill levels over the winter, so the kids could get up to speed faster in the spring. We focused on football, and the evenings proved very successful.  There were typically 10 to 15 kids there each night. We stopped these sessions in mid-December, and restarted on the 4th of Feb this year. Again, I would like to thank the Mentors (Ciaran, Robbie, Liam and Laurence) for taking on this pilot, and giving up there time during the traditional downtime season and the parents, who I know were juggling Guitar, Soccer and Badminton in a number of cases. 

Hugh Kenny Workshop

A workshop on skills and drills, for both codes, was held on the 1st of December. There was a very good attendance of mentors on the night, and the session was very useful. A pack was produced on the back of this meeting, containing Training/Preparation guidelines and some excellent skills and drills information, from beginner to advanced. If you would like a copy of this pack please let me know.
Lotto Update – Jimmy O Neill
Treasurers Report 

Summary Income and Expenditure Statement - 2014

[image: image1.png]Opening Balance as at 01.01.2014 €8,769.18
Plus Income €6,17050)
Less Expendiure 769745
Closing Balance 31.12.2014 €7,242.20)
‘Expenditure Fund
-
Hurls 107100 Hurls & Helmets 48500
Hurl Repars 33000 Hemets 20000
‘Siothars, Footbals, Bibs, Waterbottes. 7146 Regstration 188000
Club Gear 71633 Myshal Church Draw winnings 10000
Referee fees 108700 Mount Leinster Fundraising Walk 115000 1,150.00
‘Caiste No Nog School Coaching J Behan 90000 ‘Coiste na Nog J Behan School Fees Refund 450.00
Coiste Na Nog 5200 Sportswear 100000
Insurance. 144500 ‘Church Gate Colecton 2S00 32500
First Ad 2495 Recycing Cithes 20350 20350
Various 6200 48 Star Sportng & recreation 18700
Touraments 450.00 A8 Ireland Ticket Raffie 1000 11000
Bank fees 6201 Uister Bank Detit Card D Jordan 10000
Food 2373
Caredoc 12000
Phone 10000
‘Sponsorship 10000
Parsh Draw. 5000
TotalExpenditure. 769728 617050178650
‘Statement Balance 30th Dec 2014 €5.10150]
Pus ofs:Lodoements 20350
Uister Bank Detit Card D Jordan 210000
€5,50450]
Less oisPay
Cheaue
No
725 €1,20000)
723 £4263)
Total €1,20268]
Bank Reconciliation Balance 30th Dec 2014 €7,242.20

Note; Fundraising Strictly Club Dancing Income €5000 was lodged in Feb 2015
Note; Payment due to Micro Sports for heimets , Awaiting statement





Details of Income – 2014

[image: image2.png]Hurls & Helmets
Helmets

Registration

Myshall Church Draw winnings.

Mount Leinster Fundraising Walk

Coiste na Nog J Behan School Fees Refund
Sportswear

Church Gate Collection

Recycling Clothes.

Al Star Sporting & recreation

Al Ireland Ticket Raffle

Ulster Bank Debit Card D Jordan

Total Jan Feb  Mar  Apr  May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec
2014 2014 2014 2014 2014 2014 2014 2014 2014 2014 2014 2014
€ € € € € € € € € € € € €

€465.00 70.00 395.00
€200.00 150.00 50.00

€1,880.00 1,760.00 120.00
€100.00  100.00

€1,150.00 935.00 215.00
€450.00 200.00 250.00

€1,00000  710.00 240.00 50.00
€325.00 325.00
20350 203.50
€187.00 187.00
€110.00 110.00
€100.00 100.00

€6.17050 81000 000 000 000 20000 198000 000 211200 _ 000 81500 _ 000 25350





Details of Expenditure – 2014
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€100.00
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£100.00
€60.00
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£150.00
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42,68
€150.00

€1,200.00

€113
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Conclusion
I would like to stress how important it is that we have involvement from as may parents as possible, if we are to grow as a club and if we want to enhance the processes and structures. There is a huge amount of work to be done, and the fact that parents don’t have training/mentor skills is not an issue, as we always need good organisation and admin skills, which I have no doubt exist. I would encourage as many parents as possible to help in either a mentoring or admin capacity, to help run and grow this excellent Juvenile club.

One of the highlights of the year was the visit by Lester Ryan and Walter Walsh to the club on the 25th of October, to support a fundraiser, thanks to Declan Roberts for making the contact. The two Kilkenny stars had agreed to come down for approx. one hour, but ended up staying for well over two hours here in the club, and a further hour at Doyle’s Cross. This was an excellent morning, the 2 men were overly generous with their time, and to me they illustrated the true spirit of the GAA, and I truly believe they got as much out of the session as the kids who came to meet their heroes. I have no doubt the kids will have memories of this event, which will stay with them for a long long time. We extend our sympathies to Lester’s father who died in a Farm accident on the 21st of January this year. 

Finally I would like to thank Catherine Hosey for her invaluable support during this my first year, and for taking care of the U14 and U16 teams. James Nolan for his wise advice and support at all times. All the parents who helped in relation to the new dugouts either financially or in construction. Trudy Holden, Declan Roberts, Linda Smithers and James Nolan for all the fundraising and representing the Juvenile Club in the parish “Strictly Dancing”. Kay Kavanagh for taking on the co-ordination role for Feile 2015 on behalf of the Club, this will be a busy role and I am thanking her in advance. Marian O’Sullivan and Noel McGarvey for ensuring all key messages were communicated widely and appropriately. Joe and Sheila Deacon for taking good care of the accounts. Tommy Murphy for ensuring the pitches were well maintained at all times. All the ladies who helped out so willingly in the kitchen, at a number of events throughout the year. To the parents who ensure the jerseys are washed each week, thank you. To Naomh Eoin for facilitating us with the pitches and lights. Last but not least, I would like to thank all the Mentors, Committee members, helpers and parents who ensure week in week out that the kids continue to receive excellent training and development support, in a safe and fun environment. If I have forgotten anybody in the above, my sincere apologies. I look forward with great optimism to an exciting 2015, and to build on the huge energy and talent I have witnessed here over the last year, for the betterment of all our children and the Juvenile club. 
Brendan Kelly.

Secretary

18th of February 2015

Election of Officers                                      





2014






2015
Chairman


James Nolan

Vice-Chairman


Vacant
Secretary


Brendan Kelly




Assistant Secretary

Catherine Hosey – Stepping Down

Treasurer


Joe Deacon

Assistant Treasurer 

Vacant
PRO



Noel Mcgarvey

Registrar


Catherine Hosey

Child Welfare Officer

Tommy Dunne
Drugs Awareness

Breda Tracey – Stepping Down 
Schools Link


James Behan
Club Games Coordinator
Thomas Doyle (New Role)
Note: Need proposer and Seconder for each role.

Appendix 1 
Miseal Juvenile Club Meeting – Pre AGM Meeting
Date:

15th of Jan 2015
Time: 

8pm
Location: 
Miseal GAA Club House
Attendees: 
James Nolan, Joe Deacon, Denis Carol, Marian O’Sullivan, Denis Carol, Alan Kelly, Hilary, Rose Nolan, Laurence Darcy, Tommy Dunne, Robbie Foley, Ciaran Jordan, Pat Nolan, Pat Bevin, Declan Roberts, Brendan Kelly
Agenda Topics 
1. An Update was given by the committee on the following areas

. Feile 2015

. Garda Vetting

. Dates

. Coordinator

a. Funding Update

b. Transfers from other clubs

c. AGM

0. The following areas were discussed and actions agreed.

. Feedback from Last year, areas to improve

U12- We should have a schedule of Games at the start, training to start one month before hand.
U12- 2 teams will only work if we have a panel of approx. 30
Action: Brendan to bring likely Panel list to AGM
U8-There are too many Go Games, likely this will reduce in 2015
All- We Need to ensure all mentors have completed Foundation course, 
Action: Brendan to arrange will try to arrange in Miseal
U6-Schools Link is Key to encourage participation.
Action: Alan and Marian to arrange drawing competition in schools to encourage 
Action: James and Brendan to appoint schools Link person
All-Texts re training session should just say GAA, Mentors to inform kids which code on night


Action: Brendan to arrange

All-Miseal school has no training pitch, 
Action: Brendan to explore with Miseal principal.
All-Flagged that some players had too many games and were worn out, stressed it is up to the mentors to ensure player welfare comes first and that this does not reoccur

U6-At time of registration need to capture what players need re hurls helmets etc.


Action: DC to produce Info sheet for School


Action: U6 Mentors to stress importance of Kit at very start of year

U6-Need to maintain external games, highly motivational
U6- Need to see if can get Jerseys and sponsor for U6


Action: Brendan to explore Jerseys and sponsorship 

All-Ensure mentors have a float of Hurls to handle breakages etc. during training/matches


Action: Mentors to encourage players to give in/swap/exchange surplus hurls and helmets 

All- Get mentors involved in training at all levels


Action: Lead Mentors to arrange accordingly
b. Club Values

Agreed skills development and fun was key, and need to have sufficient number of mentors for each age group to ensure sufficient time can be given to all kids as appropriate. 
c. Dual Club tournament

This was discussed and agreed we would explore further
Action: Joe Deacon/Kieran and James to bring proposal to the AGM 
d. Mentors Rotation and training policy

Discussed and agreed difficult to rotate mentors away from own kids team. Agreed we would try to ensure that there was a different Mentor on the Panel for each group, every 2 years, while recognizing the challenges in achieving this. 
e. Social Media policy – communications

Discussed and we agreed to launch a website/Facebook page. A team will be convened to revert with a proposal to the AGM. John Foy will provide advice on how to approach and setup
Action: Brendan to contact John Foy to arrange meeting
Action: Denis, Ciaran, Alan, Tom and Marian to bring proposal to the AGM.
f. Winter Training

Discussed and agreed we should continue as feedback very positive, will stick to football for the moment and keep to U10 and U12.
Action: Ciaran and Robbie, Kickoff on first Wednesday in February.

g. Astro Pitch 

Discussed and agreed too big an undertaking now, and would be an overall Naomh Eoin Initiative.
Other improvements were mentioned but agreed to leave for now.
h. Skills Development

Discussed and agreed we should focus on this area. There are a number of resources available to us from Hugh Kenny material, Various GAA websites. We discussed having a skills competition and certificates at the end of the season.

Action: Laurence to head up Football, Tommy and Pat to head up hurling

i. Mentors

Agreed we need more mentors if we are to be successful, we need a min of 4 per age group.
Action: Each attendee to try and identify at least one potential Mentor who was not present at the meeting, and encourage them to attend the AGM. 
j. Fundraising

Briefly discussed, Robbie flagged the idea of a Calendar of action shots, worked very well in other clubs.
Action: Brendan to consider as part of the fundraising plan for year.



AGM on Wednesday the 18th of February, in the Clubhouse, all to encourage greater participation.
